
 

 

 
Saturday December 9 
  5:00 pm Deceased Members of the DeSouza and  

  Estrada Families and Mary C. Breheny 

Sunday  December 10 

  7:30 am Connie Pfuelb and Gary Genovese 

  9:00 am Deceased Members of the Marino Family and  

  Adam Rosowicz 

11:00 am Anna Gaydos and Paul John Giovinazzo 

  5:00 pm Rudy Cicchino and Patricia Ann Shelffo 
 

Monday  December 11 

  8:00 am Deceased members of the Marino Family and 

  Michael and Bridget Burns  

Tuesday December 12 

  8:00 am Catherine Moore and D. Thomas Tyrone and 

  David Tracy 

Wednesday  December 13 

  8:00 am Richard Spirock and Mary Komorek 

Thursday December 14 

  8:00 am Kathleen Girgenti and Marco Negri 
   

Friday  December 15 

  8:00 am Eileen Horan and Joseph Korkuch 
 

Saturday December 16 

  8:00 am Doris Holler and Anne Krawse 

  5:00 pm Robert Chiarello and Thomas White 

Sunday  December 17 

  7:30 am Gary Genevese and Antonio Ortiz 

  9:00 am Deceased Members of the Leonett Family and  

  Nicolas Marconi 

11:00 am Bruce Scullion, Pam Duddy and  

  William Reynolds 

  5:00 pm Elsie and William Nef and Matthew Linton 

Weekly Memorials 
 

The Lamp burning before the Blessed Sacrament the week of 

December 10th is in memory of Fr. Ed Hinds. 
 

The Candles on the altar the week of December 10th are in 

memory of Fr. Ron Amandolare. 
 

The Flowers on the altar the week of December 10th are in 

memory of the Rojas and Ahrens families given by Mr. & Mrs. 

Doug Ahrens. 
 

Hear our Prayers for those who are ill especially Anthony    

LaFerrara, Neiko Pagaling, Judy Latalladi, Carmela Cecere,     

Marie Conlan, Mike Mulane, Evey Staromano, Caroline  Palluzzi, 

Don Tracy, Mary Cecere, Maddie Niebanck, Charlie Spencer,  

Eliot Leibowitz, Eileen Keohane, Laura Flynn, Josh Crucilla, Bob 

Moore, Donna Tracy, Dennis Kelly and for all our deceased espe-

cially Ronald Hart, Peter Antonacci, Marion Koronkiewicz,  

Michael J. Scanlon and Kathleen Lanagan. 

Monday, December 11 

   Faith Formation:  4:00 pm; School    

   Rosary Group:  6:30 pm; South Room 

   Penance Service:  7:00 pm; Church 

   Meditation Group:  7:00 pm; South Room 
 

Wednesday, December 13 

   Shawl Meeting:  1:00 pm; South Room 
 

Thursday, December 14 

   Walking With Purpose:  9:30 am; Parish Center 

   Marian Prayer Group:  10:00 am; North Room 

   Knights of Columbus Chili Cooking:  7:30 pm; Kitchen 
 

Saturday, December 16 

   SPYM Gingerbread House Workshop:  10:30 am; Cafeteria 
             

Sunday, December 17 

   KOC Chili Drop Off:  Priests’ Garage 

   Faith Formation:  8:30 am; 10:15 am; Schools 

   RCIA:  12 pm:  South Room 

   Grade 8 Faith Formation:  5:00 pm; Church 

THIS WEEK AT THE PARISH 

Second Sunday of Advent 
December 10, 2017 

Third Sunday of Advent 
December 17, 2017 

 

First Reading: Isaiah 61:1-2a, 10-11 

Isaiah describes the joy and salvation which will accompany the 

coming of Christ. He compares the plants which spring from a 

garden to the justice that will spring from all nations. 
 

Second Reading:  1 Thessalonians 5:16-24 

Paul reminds the Thessalonians to constantly ready themselves 

for Christ’s arrival. He tells them to “avoid any semblance of 

evil” so that they may be found irreproachable when Jesus does 

arrive. 
 

Gospel: John 1:6-8, 19-28 

John explains that he is only a messenger to the people for one 
more powerful than himself. John stresses to them that they 
must make a path for the one so powerful that he is not fit to 
unfasten the strap of his sandal. 

 

Mass Schedule December 16th & 17th 
     

Fr. Bob   Saturday 5:00 pm and Sunday 11:00 am  
  

Fr. Dan  Sunday 7:30 am and 9:00 am 
 

Fr. Matt Kranc Sunday 5:00 pm 

  

           Reconciliation December 16th 
 

Fr. Bob  Saturday 4-4:30 pm 



BAPTISM:  Arrangements should be made one month in advance by calling Deacon Joe Wisneski at 973-635-4976. Parents are 

expected to attend an instructional session with a Baptism Team. Baptisms are celebrated at 12:30 pm Sundays.   

RCIA-RITE OF CHRISTIAN INITIATION OF ADULTS:  The R.C.I.A. invites non-baptized persons and those baptized into another 

faith to participate in a faith journey in preparation for becoming a Catholic. If you are interested in any aspect of R.C.I.A., please 

email Deb at Dkuzma@st-pats.org or call her at the parish office at ext. 23. 

SACRAMENT OF MATRIMONY:  Congratulations! In order that we can together plan for your big day, couples should notify the 

Church and begin to prepare at least one year in advance of the date. Please email Fr. Bob at Fr.Bob@st-pats.org or call Fr. Bob at 

the parish office ext. 22. 

MINISTRY TO THE SICK AND HOME BOUND:  If a family member or someone you know is recuperating from a hospital stay or is 

homebound for any length of time and would like to receive Holy Communion, please let us know. It is a priority for the parish com-

munity to support and be present to those who cannot be with us for the celebration of the Eucharist. If you would like a priest or 

deacon to visit a family member who is hospitalized, contact Peggy at Pgentile@st-pats.org or call her at the parish office ext. 25. 

SACRAMENT OF ANOINTING OF THE SICK:  Please call the parish office at 973-635-0625 to arrange for a priest. 

FIRST RECONCILIATION AND FIRST EUCHARIST:  Children preparing to receive the sacraments of First Reconciliation and First 

Eucharist begin preparation in first grade. To register, visit our website at  www.st-pats.org. 

 
St. Patrick Church 

From the Pastor’s Desk 

 
The Peace Light 

 
There is a story about a man who goes Christmas shopping and returns to his car with numerous shopping bags filled with 

gifts. He discovers that the button on his key fob fails to unlock the car door so he keeps pushing the button over and over again, but 
it fails to unlock the door. A passerby observes the man’s frustrations, and shouts out, “Did you try using the key?” The man feels 
foolish as he realizes that the key, which he never uses, also unlocks the doors.  

 
This week the church brings to light the Second Week in Advent; the second candle of the Advent wreath is lighted which 

signifies peace. Like the man who could not open the car door with a fob, it becomes easy to get frustrated in that for some the door 
to the season is still not open due to unreasonable demands that stem from a culture which places high expectations on gift giving 
that preoccupies much time; however it is an opportune week to use the key that unlocks the wonders of the season so that Advent is 
lived in a spirit of peace.  

 
One symbol the parish highlights to employ peace comes through the acceptance of the “Peace Light” that was brought to 

St. Patrick Church last Friday, December 1, by Boy Scout, Luka Batljan, accompanied by scout leader, Jim McCarron. This is a can-
dle flame that was lighted at the grotto in Bethlehem, where Jesus was born, and is carried in two blast proof miners lamps on an 
Austrian Airlines jet from Tel Aviv to Vienna from where it is distributed at a Service of Dedication to delegations from across Europe 
who take it back, with a message of Peace, to their countries. Austrian Airlines then flies the miners’ lamps containing the Peace 
Light to New York City. Here, young Luka Batljan accepted the “Peace light” for transportation to St. Patrick Church where the flame 
now lights the sanctuary candle in the Blessed Sacrament Chapel. Prior to the flame coming to St. Patrick Church, a distribution cere-
mony was held at Our Lady of the Skies Catholic Chapel in Terminal Four of JFK Airport where the flame was distributed to Peace 
Light couriers.  

 
At our Christmas Eve mass at 11:00 p.m., the liturgy will begin in darkness; all in the assembly are to receive a candle light-

ed from a flame that comes from the peace candle, which will also be used to light the luminaries that surround the church on Christ-
mas Eve. This puts focus on the “Mass of the Night” on Christmas Eve in that a bit of enthusiasm has been lost to this liturgy since 
the addition of vigil masses celebrated on December 24. It is one way the parish seeks to put new life into this traditional liturgical 
gathering which activates the light of the Christ-child on this silent and holy night. Since the spirit of Christmas maintains power to 
transform lifestyles with new hope through unexplored activities, the peace light prevents the spirt of Christmas from getting lost or 
forgotten in the aftermath of Christmas Day.   

 
In his book, An Advent Examination, Catholic priest, Rev. Edward Hays, who passed on in 2016 writes, “Advent is the per-

fect time to clear and prepare the way. Advent is a winter training camp for those who desire peace. By reflection and prayer, by 
reading and meditation, we can make our hearts a place where a blessing of peace would desire to abide and where the birth of the 
Prince of Peace might take place. Daily we can make Advent examination. Are there any feelings of discrimination toward race, sex, 
religion? Is there lingering resentment, an unforgiven injury living in our hearts? Do we look down upon others of lesser social stand-
ing or educational achievement? Are we generous with the gifts that have been given to us, seeing ourselves as their stewards and 
not their owners? Are we reverent of others, their ideas and needs and of creation? These and other questions become Advent l ight 
by which we may search the deep dark corners of our hearts.”   

 
Tomorrow, Monday, December 11, the parish invites you to its annual Advent Penance Service. This is a way to use the key 

that God has given to unlock a door to internal peace. In coming to the Sacrament of Reconciliation, a clearer path is paved that navi-
gates a person to the fulfillment of unanswered dreams, unfilled hope, and the peace of a Messiah that Advent is called to generate.  
  
         In Christ’s love, 
          

         Fr. Bob 



                 Baptisms 
               

    Isabella Margaret Gauvin 

   Daughter of Eric and Ashley 
 

                           Welcome New Parishioners 
 

   A warm St. Patrick welcome to those new to our parish espe-

cially Patrick, Michelle, Sarah, Aidan and Norah Murphy. We 

look forward to getting to know you! 

AROUND THE PARISH 

Second Sunday of Advent 
December 10, 2017 

 Evaôs Village-Drop Off this Weekend 
 

Those who signed up to make chili-please bring your frozen 

chili to the priests’ garage this Sunday. Our volunteers will 

transport your donations to Paterson.  Please remember to 

mark the foil/aluminum with the drop off date before freezing the 

chili. Rewrap the chili, if possible, with plastic wrap and include 

a piece of paper with the drop off date listed if you are unable to 

print it on the aluminum. Please don’t leave the chili in paper 

bags when dropping off in the freezers.  Thank you for you gen-

erosity and remembering those in need! 

 

Shawl Ministry 
 

Our Shawl Ministry grew out of our Health Ministries, through 

the energy and imagination of our Parish Nurses. We meet 

monthly on the second Wednesday of the month. Our next 

gathering will be this Wednesday, December 13. We meet in 

the Parish Offices from 1:00-2:30 pm. The shawls that the 

group produces are shared with the ill or homebound of the 

parish. Join us, bring a friend! 

Childrenôs Live Nativity 
 
Join us for a Living Children’s Nativity starring our Morning 
Song Choir on Monday, December 18 at 4:30 pm in the Church.  
For more information or to join our 
Morning Song Choir or any of our 
choirs, please contact Maggie at 
maggiehansonmusic@gmail.com or 
at the parish office at 973-635-0625 
ext. 31. 

 

Create a Christmas Gingerbread House ! 
Next Saturday, December 16th from 

10:30 am - noon, Youth Ministry will be 

hosting a Gingerbread House morning 

for children in Kindergarten and older. 

For $15, each child will receive a full-size 

Gingerbread House and everything 

needed to decorate it. Youth Ministry teens will be on hand to 

give individual help to the younger children. Proceeds will be 

used for future Youth Ministry activities and events. Grab a 

friend and join in the fun! Mom and Dad... take the morning to 

do some shopping (or just relax) while your children create 

their very own masterpiece!  Registration forms are available at 

the parish offices, at the doors of the church or on our website  

Contact our youth minister, Maggie Grady, for more infor-

mation at mgrady@st-pats.org or 973-635-0625 ext. 28. 

Please Give to Those Who Have Given a Lifetime 
 

This weekend, December 9 & 10, we will hold our annual Retired 

Religious Collection. Your donation helps the religious communi-

ty  provide for aging members and plan for long-term needs. We 

are honored to have Sr. Margaret Foster and Mr. Terry Sweeney 

speak to us this weekend about the people in religious orders 

who have touched countless lives. For your convenience, you 

can also donate online by going to our website. Thank you in 

advance for your generosity in supporting the Retirement Fund 

for Religious collection this weekend. 

This advent season, why not join us for prayer and/or media-

tion on Monday evenings?  We pray the rosary every Monday 

at 6:30 pm and join together for meditation at 7:00 pm in the 

church. Please note that on December 11, the Rosary group 

and Meditation group will meet in the South Room instead of 

the Church due to the communal penance service. 

Reconciliation Service 
Join us as we celebrate the Sacrament of Reconciliation while 

we wait for the coming of Jesus Christ. 
 

Monday, December 11, 2017 

7:00 pm in the Church 
 

Several priests will be available to celebrate the sacrament. 
 

The Sacrament of Reconciliation frees us from our sins and 

challenges us to have the same kind of compassion and for-

giveness towards others that God, our Father, shows us. 
 

There will be reconciliation brochures available in the church for 

people who wish to review the uplifting process of receiving this 

sacrament. 

 

 

 

Some Tips for Coping with Grief at the Holidays continued 
 

You may be saying to yourself, I’m not even going to worry 

about the holidays this year. In our ongoing effort to support you 

at the holidays, here are a few more suggestions based on the 

advice of the VITAS healthcare systems: 
 

1. Try to avoid ñcancelingò the holiday despite the tempta-

tion. It is OK to avoid some circumstances that you 

don’t feel ready to handle, but don’t isolate yourself. Allow 

yourself some time for solitude, remembering and grieving, 

but balance it with planned activities with others. 

2. Allow yourself to feel joy, sadness, anger-allow your-

self to grieve.  It is important to recognize that every 

family member has his/her own unique grief experience and 

may have different needs related to celebrating the holi-

days. No one way is right or wrong. Experiencing joy and 

laughter does not mean you have forgotten your loved one. 



 

Parish Support-December 3, 2017 
 

THIS WEEK’S OFFERING…………………………...….$23,057 

LAST YEAR’S OFFERING………………………...…….$20,088 
 

YOUTH MINISTRY 

This Week in Youth Ministry 
 

Spring Action Team Meeting:  Mon., Dec. 11; 7-9:30 pm, YMC 

Winter Antioch Team Meeting: Tues., Dec. 12; 7-9:30 pm, YMC 

Spring Antioch Team Meeting:  Wed., Dec. 13; 7-9:30 pm, 

 At St. Vincent Martyr  
 

Service Opportunities: 
Sign up by emailing Maggie at mgrady@st-pats.org 

 

Gingerbread Workshop:   Sat., Dec. 16, 10:30am-12pm;  
 Parish Center (shifts 9:15-11:15am and 11 am-1pm) 
Food Pantry Restock:  Sat., Dec. 16; 8:30-10:15 am 

FAITH FORMATION 

December Faith Formation Classes 

Grades K-6:  December 10 & 11; 17 & 18 

Grade 7:  December 10 

Grade 8:  December 17 
 

 

Walk in the footsteps of St. John Paul II through Poland includ-

ing Warszawa, Czestochowa, Oswiecim, Wadowice, 

Ludzmierz, Zakopane, Wieliczka, 

Lagiewniki, Krakow, and Kazimierz 

Dolny, June 26 through July 5, 2018 

for $1,690 not including airfare.  For 

more information, contact  Fr. Artur at 

frartur@churchofchristtheking.org  

Simbang Gabi sa Corpus Christi  
(Advent Novena Masses) 

 

Corpus Christi Parish in Chatham Township, NJ will be host-

ing the Filipino tradition of nine-novena Masses from Decem-

ber 15-23, 2017 at 7 pm. Everyone is invited to the Eucharistic 

celebration which will be in English. Please come and invite 

your friends and family to join a spiritual offering in preparation 

for celebrating the birth of our Lord Jesus! 
 

For any questions, please contact: 

 Fr. Lem Camacho at (973) 635-0070 ext. 6 or  

  lcamacho@corpuschristi.org 

 Ms. Jennie Braza at jennie.braza@gmail.com 

MUSIC MINISTRY 
 

 

Thank you to all the members of the St. Patrick Choir, the Boys 
Choir, the Youth Handbell Choir and the musicians at Christ the 
King for the stunningly beautiful and powerful concert "Peace to the 
World" performed this past weekend at both churches. Audience 
members were moved by the message, and impressed by the 
amount of understanding and collective knowledge required to 
bring alive carols from so many diverse countries. Thank you to 8th 
grade soloists Alex Greene and Doyle Keane. Thank you to adult 
soloists Paula Novello, Mariam Stone, Fr. Artur, and Sheryl Keane. 
Thank you to Barbara Donovan and Dennis O'Brien for choosing 
readings. Thank you to Siobahn and John O'Connor, Niamh O'Byr-
ne, Marie Noel, and Marco Picado for reading. We are grateful to 
Sam, Steve, and Brian Johnson; Kristy Chmura, and Sheryl Keane 
for playing instruments. Thank you to Barbara Donovan, Anne 
Bukata, and Tom Salaki for advertising.  
 
This annual concert takes much time, love, and skill investment 
from many people. The gift of these efforts coming together in the 
name of Christ for the joy and spiritual fulfillment of our parish fami-
lies and the public is a gift of inestimable value. Thank you to all for 
your investment of love! 
 
   Blessings and thanks to all! 
   Maggie Hanson, Music Minister 

Christmas Season Hymns from the Cathedral 
 

In commemoration of the renovation and reopening of the Cathe-

dral of John the Baptist, the diocese is offering a Christmas Carol 

CD created with musicians from the diocese. To order the CD of 8 

popular and traditional Christmas carols for $12.50, please contact 

Tom Kieren at 973-214-6473 or pastoral140@earthlink.net. 

Save the Date!  February 3, 2018 
 

St. Pat’s Saturday Seminar continues in 2018 with an educa-

tional session on Estate Planning, Long Term Care insurance 

and Power of Attorney information from 9 am-12 pm. More info 

to follow! 

Year-End Donation 
 

When considering your year-end donation to Saint Patrick 
Church please keep in mind that we can accept stock dona-
tions.  Donating appreciated stock as a charitable donation can 
be a tax advantage to you eliminating your capital gains tax (if 
you itemize deductions).  As always, check with your tax advi-
sor.  Most importantly, every donation is greatly appreciated 
and helps us to fulfill our mission to live our faith, strengthen 
the spiritual life of all parishioners, serve the needs of others, 
give witness to the joy of the Gospel and reach out and wel-
come those who are searching for a community of faith.  If you 
would like to make a donation of stocks, bonds or other securi-
ties please contact Colleen Sofronas at csofronas@st-pats.org 
or 973-635-0625  

The Knights of Columbus will be serving a hot meal to the 

needy at Eva’s Kitchen on Sunday, December 17th. If you 

would like to help make chili, there are pans and recipes in the 

Church narthex. 

https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http%3A%2F%2F2.bp.blogspot.com%2F-pi8sSttAxpU%2FUp8_j4KtesI%2FAAAAAAAAGcQ%2F274CJuffO9E%2Fs1600%2FThe%2BCloth%2BHall%2B(Sukiennice)%2BKrakow%2BPoland%2B2013.JPG&imgrefurl=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.mytravelingjoys.com%2F2013%2F
mailto:csofronas@st-pats.org

